Area Radio Club Members Assist 

At Watertown

Members of the Ozaukee Radio club rushed to the Watertown area following Sunday's violent storm to assist in an emergency program necessitated by damage caused by tornadic winds.

"THE MEMBERS drove their cars using their mobile amateur radio transmitters to furnish emergency communications," according to the group's president, Hal Giese, Port Washington.

Mr. Giese added, "They also hauled along emergency generators and portable floodlights which were used in clean-up and rescue work."

OZAUKEE RADIO club members participating were Faustin Prinz, Mequon, whose call letters are WA9GDA; Lou Hesle, Cedarburg, W9DUJ; Allen Albinger, Saukville, K9VNM; and Mr. Giese, W9RXJ.

"The Jefferson county sheriff's department extended a grateful 'thank you' to the Ozaukee Radio club and to the participating radio amateurs for their assistance," Ozaukee Press was advised.

[The original newspaper clipping bore no printed date, but Apr 11, 1965 was written on it in ink.] 

